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BACKGROUND 
The CDE requires the governing board of all school districts to adopt a written report to the 
community that explains the changes to program offerings that have been made in response to 
COVID-19 school closures. This document is intended to replace the LCAP and is due to be 
approved by the BOE no later than July 1, 2020. The SMTA and LCAP Stakeholder Committee 
have been engaged in order to provide input and feedback on the document. This will be the first 
reading. 
 
RESOURCES REQUIRED 
No resources are required. 
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